CHARTRIDGE PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on Wednesday 16th October 2019 at 8pm in Chartridge Reading Rooms
Present:  Councillors, Juliet Davies (Chair), Tim Corvin, Lee Kemp, Ellie White, Alan Booth & Peter Jones
In attendance:  Mr B Damerell (Clerk), Cllr Patricia Birchley
	
	
	ACTION

	1.
	Apologies

Received  from Councillors Peter Jones, Paul Wright, Derek Keen and Joan Lherbier  District Councillor Rose

	

	2.
	Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 11th September 2019

The minutes were agreed as correct record and signed by the Chair

	

	3.
	Declarations of interest

Cllr White declared an interest in point 7b (Proposal for one contractor to be used for work up to £1,000) planning item PL/19/3081/VRC – 3 School Cottages, Asheridge

	

	4.
	Notification of Any Other Urgent Business

· Potholes


	

	5.
	Questions from members of the public
· Robert Kirby raised queries over when the hedges will be cut and when will the tree be removed. Clerk to contact Paradigm to check timeline for hedges to be cut and also to ensure Paradigm remove the fallen tree and if they cannot do so then the Parish Council will remove it and the invoice Paradigm for the cost.

· Concerns over grass cutting on Franklin Fields as only cricket club area is being cut and this has also led to dogs mess also not being cleaned up in the long grass. Clerk to find out from Cllr Keen who the contractor is who cuts the grass


	BD

	6.
	Update from County and District Councillors
· Cllr Birchley reported that she had been contacted by residents about the road surface at Bloomfield Gardens. The repair work has been scheduled for the spring 2020.

· There has also been contact from residents on Chartridge Lane after the road resurfacing, due to the curbs are no longer being high enough. TFB have agreed to rectify this issue. There is one outstanding question in regards to some flood damage due to the low curbing.
· Clerk to ensure agenda is sent to District and County Councillors

· Unitary continuing to be complete in 2020

· Roadworks for HS2 commenced in Great Missenden as of 16 October
· Home School transport – there has been a commitment to ensure that this is improved after the difficulties and issues of this year.

· TFB have worked hard to fill in potholes covering 125km over the county. Many of the potholes in the Parish have though started to break apart again.


No update received from District Councillors

	

	7.
	Matters arising
a. Tree cutting:   - As above, clerk to contact Paradigm to about the removal of the tree. Also contact Jack to cut the hedges inside the playground and the footpath as well
b. Proposal for one contractor to be used for work up to £1,000 – Proposed to approach Stewart White as contractor for work under £1,000 within the Parish. Cllr White declared her interest and left the meeting. The proposal was unanimously agreed. Clerk to contact Parks department at Chesham Town Council as back up. 
c. LAF funding for additional road signs:  Clerk liaised with Cllr Birchley to contact LAT, and will continue to do so.

	

	(a)
	Franklin Play Area Group – Official Group formed. First Meeting held 15 October. Cllr Davies volunteered to be the interim chair. The Treasurer and Vice Chair were also appointed. The group agreed to meet bimonthly. Group has already proposed fund raising ideas including HS2 / lottery Grants. Group will also set up bank accounts. 


	

	(b)
	Sustainability  - Cllr Corvin suggested perhaps to look into the possibility of charging points for electric cars in the parish. Also look at planning for longer term power outages, particularly in the winter. Possibly create a centre for those more in need whilst also establishing a list of those most vulnerable. 

	

	(c)
	Progress of website – Clerk emailed the template of the new website with Cllrs and asked Cllrs to provide feedback and photos from their respective areas. Cllrs agreed to provide feedback and ideas again. Cllr Davies and White to meet with clerk to outline requirements for website

	

	(d)
(e)

(f)
	HS2 Review – It was confirmed that work had begun in Great Misseneden. A recent review was held locally which encouraged residents to raise their views. Outcome of this is currently unclear.
Bellingdon Woods – Clerk located some reports but these only outlined what was needed in the woods. Contact Paradigm and enquire as to why the woods have not been maintained.

Crowd Funding – It was decided this was not a viable option for the Parish.


	BD


	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	9.
	Planning

	

	(a)
	Decisions for noting

None

	

	(b)
	New applications considered

The Parish Council considered the following applications and, where applicable, AGREED comments for submission to CDC:
Ref

Address

Description

Agreed comments

PL/19/3081/VRC 
3 School Cottages Asheridge
Removal of agricultural occupancy condition 
Neutral
PL/19/3154/SA 
2A The Warren Chartridge
Certificate of lawfulness for single storey rear extension
Neutral
PL/19/3149/FA 
Cedar House Cedar Grove Bellingdon
Demolition of existing garage and erection of new garage 
Neutral
PL/19/3237/EU 
Pondfield House Chesham Road Bellingdon
existing use relating to the use of land as residential garden in connection
Neutral 
PL/19/3261/SA 
The Gables Old Sax Lane Chartridge
Certificate of lawfulness for proposed vehicular access and hardstanding
Neutral

	

	(c)
	Appeals
None.

	

	(d)
	Any other planning matters
(i) None
	

	10.
	Finance
	

	
	
	

	(a)
	Budget monitoring 2019/20
The Parish Council NOTED the Cashbook was not quite up to date due changeover from permanent clerk to interim clerk and a number of details needing to be handed over. Full updated cashbook will be presented at next meeting.

	

	(c)
	New invoices for payment

The following payments were agreed and cheques signed:

(i)  Clerk's salary & HMRC payment
(i) Clerk's salary – September - £287.24
(ii) Clerk Home Working Allowance – September – 27.78

(iii) HMRC – September - £71.80
(iv) Clerks salary – October - £389

(v) Clerks Home Working Allowance – October - £41.68

(vi) HMRC – October - £97.20
(vii) DCK Accounting - payroll services – £111.60
(viii) Liz Van Hullen – Interim Clerk Salary – £1,234.39


	

	11.
	Any other Urgent business
Bank Mandate Forms to be completed by clerk for Cllrs Booth, Corvin and Wright
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	13.
	Date of next meeting

Wednesday 4 December 2019 at 8pm in St John’s Church Bellingdon,

	


There being no further business, the Chair declared the meeting closed at 9.50pm
Signed ………………………………………………………………………                   Date ……………………………………….
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